Kathleen Hartnett White, Chairman R. B. "Ralph" Marquez, Commissioner Larry R. Soward, Commissioner Glenn Shankle, Executive Director



TEXAS COMMISSION ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

Protecting Texas by Reducing and Preventing Pollution

October 20, 2005

LTC Jason D. Shirley Installation Manager Camp Stanley Storage Activity 25800 Ralph Fair Road Boerne, TX 78015-4800

Re: On-Post Quarterly Groundwater Monitoring Report - Approval

Camp Stanley Storage Activity, Boerne, TX

TCEQ SWR No. 69026; EPA ID No. TX2210020739

Dear LTC Shirley:

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) received the report entitled *Final March 2005 On-Post Quarterly Groundwater Monitoring Report* dated July 2005. The report, received by the TCEQ on July 25, 2005, detailed the facility-wide groundwater monitoring that is being conducted at CSSA.

The TCEQ has completed its review of the report and accepts and approves the report.

Please call me at 512.239.2371 or email me at srayos@tceq.state.tx.us if you wish to discuss or if you have questions concerning this letter.

Sincerely,

Sonny Rayos, P.O., Project Manager Team III, Environmental Cleanup II

Remediation Division

cc: Mr. Greg Lyssy, U.S. EPA Region 6, 1445 Ross Ave (6SF-LT), Dallas, TX 75202-2733 Ms. Glare Sanchez, Camp Stanley Storage Activity, 25800 Ralph Fair Road, Boerne, TX 78015-4800

Ms. Julie Burdey, Parsons Engineering, 8000 Centre Park Drive, Suite 200, Austin, TX 78754

Waste Program Manager, TCEQ Region 13 Office, San Antonio, TX